
September 9, 2016 

TO: Brenda Leong - Chair 

British Columbia Securities Commission 

PO Box 10142 (Pacific Centre) 

701 West Georgia Street 

Vancouver, British Columbia 

V7Y 1L2 

 

FROM: Rod Wharram / West Karma Ltd., Deercrest Construction Fund Inc., Falls Capital Corp. 

  235 – 51075 Falls Court 

  Chilliwack, British Columbia 

  V4Z 1K7           (the “Respondents in BCSC Action”) 

 

SENT VIA EMAIL TO:  bleong@bcsc.bc.ca  

 

RE: LACK OF RESPONSE FROM YOUR OFFICE 

 

Dear Ms. Leong,  

 

I again write to you with respect to the actions of your Staff and the formal complaint I brought to 

your attention in previous letters.   

 

It is now into September 2016 and my many letters to you back in April and May have unfortunately 

received NO replies.   From what I can tell, there is absolutely no reason why you, in your role of the 

Chair of the British Columbia Securities Commission, would not be able to respond.    As you are very 

aware, I allege severe wrong-doing by two of your employees/former employees (C. Paige Leggat 

and Olubode Fagbamiye) in their Submissions on Liability in my case.  

 

I will be candid and cut right to the point – I am looking for a reply to my allegation that your Staff 

manipulated evidence.   Why do you continue to ignore these letters and fail to do your job?   My 

letters have been professionally written and show you respect.    Any person in a similar situation as 

me would too want answers to their questions.    

 

Your failing to answer my (and others) letters has led to very embarrassing letters being written to you 

and others including notable politicians.   And as I indicated in an earlier letter, this lands squarely on 

your shoulders as you continue to bury your head in the sand.     

 

As part of the process of bringing my formal complaint to light, I have been instructed to try to settle 

the matter with “the party” – and that is what I am attempting to do.   It would be appreciated if you 

would indicate to me whether there was/was not professional misconduct by your Staff.  At any rate, 

you would think you would want to take steps accordingly to rectify the situation.   For whatever 

reason, you choose to do neither which only makes you (and your entire organization) look 

foolish…and guilty.    People in your position (and paid the salary your currently making) should not 

be able to ignore complaints lodged against your Staff.  
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In addition to my letter regarding the manipulation of evidence, I also brought forward in another 

letter a request for you to ascertain why your Staff (again C. Paige Leggat and Olubode Fagbamiye) 

did not forward a Settlement Offer to the Executive Director (Paul Bourque) that would have allowed 

my former investor to participate in a solid real estate opportunity with NO involvement from me.   As 

you will recall, I think that your Staff Litigators were negligent in NOT taking the Settlement Offer to 

the Mr. Bourque.   They even admitted to me that the Executive Director is the only person that would 

be able to accept the Settlement Offer but yet they refused to take it to him?   This is absurd!  

 

As I promised you, I am not going anywhere and my letters will continue until you answer me.   I look 

forward to your response.   

 

Respectfully, 

 
Rod Wharram  

 

  

 

 


